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CONDO 2
by Sandra Klimas

Welcome Back.  This past year has 
been a personal challenge for everyone 
with Covid de-fining our social lives, 
travel and ability to enjoy retirement as 
we had hoped.  Our Board has also been challenged with 
decisions on how best to safely open our facilities, balance 
our finances and improve our community’s appearance 
and internal processes.

We would like to share some good news with you.  We 
are on the road to successfully accomplishing our 2021 
goals established at the beginning of this year.  Our special 
assessment was approved, an outside vendor (the same 
as Condo 1) completed our long-range reserve study, our 
first ever electronic voting will be available at our annual 
meeting, a structural contract was signed and 17 buildings 
needing steel beam work are in process, all of our roofs are 
now clean, and a new sprinkler system is being installed.

We need everyone’s help going forward. 
• Please sign up to vote electronically as we only have 

approximately 100-unit owners out of 717 ready to vote 
with this easy and secure method.  Applications are on 
our resident portal.

• Please VOTE.  We will be sending out a voting 
proxy that will now occur annually and we need a majority 
(359) of our owners to vote.  We will be asking you to vote 
for PARTIAL funding of our reserves this year.  This will 
keep our maintenance fee at a reasonable amount.  If this 
does not pass, we will be forced by law to fully fund our 
reserves at an unreasonable monthly maintenance fee.

CONDO 1
by Steve Brimberg

To all our snowbirds that have just 
returned, welcome back.  Please make 
sure that you notify the office that your 
back so we can keep your mailing 
address up to date.  To the new buyers and renters both 
annual and seasonal, welcome to our Palm Greens 
community. 

This has been a difficult year for everyone.  As we 
try to get back to the new normal, Condo 1 adjusts the 
access to the Condo office based on CDC guidelines.  As 
of now the office is open to residents for condo business.  
Please note that masks are mandated in the office as well 
as anywhere in the clubhouse.  Please make note of the 
Condo 1 website, Palmgreenscondo1.com.  Most of the 
forms that you might need are available on the site 

For the past several months, your board of directors 
have been working on updating the condo’s Rules and 
Regulations.  By now you might have already received 
your copy.  If you have not, please stop into the office 
to get your copy.  A signature is required.

In a few short months we will be sending out notices 
regarding the 2022 elections for the Condo 1 Board of 
Directors.  This year there will be four of our board 
members that are due to run.  There will also be one 
position for the Recreation Board.  If you have any 
expertise that you feel would lend itself to helping our 
community move forward, please consider running.

During this past spring and summer courts 12 
through 17 have been painted.  In the spring of 2022 
courts 18,1,2 and 3 will be painted.  Also, in the spring 
we will be resurfacing all parking areas as well as all 
our private roads. 

13th Floor has given us the 2nd payment of 
$250,000.00 as agreed to.  I’m sure that we’re all looking 
forward to 13th Floor starting the construction on the new 
club house as well as their Delray Trails development.  
After a very long process we’re just about there.  Last 
we heard it should start around then end of this year or 
the beginning of 2022.  

It has been a brutally hot summer down here and we 
all look forward to a beautiful fall and winter season.  
This year I’m sure that were all looking forward to 
getting back to the pool and maybe having a nice lunch 
at the new cafe.

To all, have a great season and most of all please 
stay safe.
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(continued on page 16) (continued on page 16)

RECREATION BOARD 
UPDATE

by Bob Heckman

Seems we’ve made it through the 
grueling summer heat and rainy season 
together here at Palm Greens and we’re 
all looking forward to new and healthy Fall-Winter-
Spring seasons and returning snowbirds.

By no easy measure the Recreation Association Board 
has done its best to remain vigilant and consistent in 
maintaining resident access to its amenities recognizing 
pandemic circumstances imposed on the nation and here 
in Palm Beach County in particular. Unfortunately, with 
this new Covid strain the Recreation Board has not been 
able to dispense with some of its facility use restrictions 
per CDC Guidelines.

We continue to monitor variant contagion trends, 
and the protection of resident health continues to be our 
top priority. 

 That said, here’s an update we’d like to share. 
• Unlike a year ago the Pool, Clubhouse, Tennis, Cafe 

and other amenities are all open, albeit with loosened yet 
some reasonable restrictions.

• In particular with a new “facelift” on its facilities 
and new seasoned vendor the Cafe has many new options 
to choose from including specialty items, take-out and 
delivery services.

• Some new events have already occurred at the pool 
(movies, Market Days/Book Fair) and Cafe (Memorial 
Day Bar-B-Que).   

• The Recreation Association hopes to re-instate 
periodic Board meetings at the Clubhouse beginning in 
November. Stay tuned for further details.

• 	 This year in observance and respect of Veterans 
Day the Recreation Association will raise our nation’s 
flag at the Clubhouse and will make a donation to the 
Wounded Warriors Project. Our traditional gathering is 
not advisable under current circumstances. 

As a reminder: 
The Recreation Association’s website at https://

palmgreens.org is chock full of information. Residents 
are encouraged to make that website their first stop for 
answers to most questions, a new calendar of upcoming 
events, Café hours and menus, the Associations’ rules 
and procedures for the use of its facilities, Recreation 
Associations forms, a link to register for Recreation 

ENTERTAINMENT
COMMITTEE

by Walter Jacobson

It is October 2021, and the Covid19 
pandemic has killed over 630,000 
fellow Americans (over 4 million 
worldwide) and infected over 36 million of us as of August 
2021.  To help curb the spread of this deadly virus, wear 
a mask when going out, especially when going to indoor 
venues and try to keep at least 6 feet away from others.  
More importantly, please get vaccinated, if you have not 
already done so.

As mentioned in each of the previous articles last 
season we will have no monthly shows this entire season 
(Nov 2021 to Apr 2022) in the Palm Greens clubhouse 
(or anywhere else for that matter.)  Due to the Covid19 
pandemic things were at a standstill.  

On 7/21/21 our Clubhouse finally was scheduled to 
fully reopen, except for a few areas (e.g. showers, sauna 
and water fountains.)  However, a dance held shortly after 
this reopening resulted in a number of Covid 19 infections 
among those who attended.

We have finally heard from the promoter who supplies 
us our entertainers.  A Showcase is scheduled for 11/10/21, 
which will give our Entertainment Committee members a 
chance to see potential entertainers for our monthly shows 
and we will try to hire entertainers for the 2022-2023 
season.  If things change, we will try to adjust.

How about some humor?
Most people are shocked when they find out how bad 

I am as an electrician.
I changed the tags on my mother’s herb jars.  She 

hasn’t noticed it yet, but the thyme is cumin.
How do trees access the internet?  They log in.
What’s Irish and stays outside all year?  Paddy 

O’Furniture.
What do you call a hooker’s fart?  A prostitoot.
Someone stole my lamp.  Delighted.
Wife: our son called me a bitch today.  Husband: 

What? That little son of a bitch.
I’m sure my wife has been putting glue on my 

weapons.  She denies it, but I’m sticking to my guns.
What’s 12 inches long and hangs in front of an 

asshole?  My bosses tie.
Why was the teacher cross-eyed?  She couldn’t control 

her pupils.
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ALLIANCE OF 
DELRAY RESIDENTIAL 

ASSOCIATIONS
by Judy Goldberg

As we return to our “season” the 
Covid/Delta variant situation seems to 
want to become permanent residents also.  However, 
by getting our shots/booster… aka 3rd shot, wearing 
masks we can still enjoy life and will send these pests 
packing to another planet!  As we said before, even with 
the pandemic, Florida offers so many beautiful places 
to visit and eat (outside), and we should explore our 
beautiful state.  Wear masks and explore a bit!  Whatever 
you choose to do, continue enjoying life and wear your 
masks.

Our main topic at our Zoom meeting was Looking 
Forward to the 2022 Legislative Session.  Panelists 
included Sen. Lori Berman, Rep. Kelly Skidmore, 
Victoria Nolan, Exec Dir. Of Legislative Delegation and 
Ed Chase, Director of Intergovernmental Affairs.

A panel discussion about the 2022 Legislative 
Session followed.  State Senator Lori Berman had a 
number of bills presented, but because of the raging 
Covid numbers in her area she presented a bill to the 
Senate to allow for Home Rule so that PBC could provide 
safety regulations.  She is also attempting to undo the 
bill that prohibits masking and vaccination requirements 
for private enterprises.  Sen. Berman is also working to 
strengthen the Hate Crime statue, curb human trafficking 
(a big problem here in Florida) and create a statewide 
Department of Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Office.  If 
a person is convicted of Domestic Violence, they should 
not have access to guns!  Her office is at I95 and Gateway.

Representative Kelly Skidmore said that following 
census findings, new districts are being drawn up.  Some 
new bills are being discussed.  They include waivers for 
people in recovery being able to continue their education 
and establishing a Gift of Life registry for people willing 
to donate their bone marrow.  She ended with this advice: 
Have questions about treatments?  Speak to doctors.  
They are a platform for good information.  

Victoria Nolan, Executive Director of the PBC 
legislation Delegation announced the many dates that 
new legislation will be considered.

Ed Chase, PBC Director of Intergovernmental 
Affairs, discussed the need for affordable housing in the 

(continued on page 17)

THE FOUR SEASONS 
CLUB

by Eleanor Horowitz

Every year the Four Seasons Club 
plans a full calendar of varied events 
to entertain our members.  Since our 
group is made up of couples, singles, year-round owners, 
renters and seasonal visitors we have tried to have events 
for all to enjoy.  In the past we have had parties, dances, 
lunches, brunches and wonderful entertainers.

This summer our new Executive Board worked hard to 
set up a calendar of events.  We worked with the Recreation 
Board and representatives of the other Palm Greens clubs 
to put that calendar in place. Our calendar included a 
Hawaiian Luau, a miniature golf night, a Halloween party, 
a Square Dance, a card party and many more events going 
into 2022.

Unfortunately, Covid-19, along with the Delta 
variant, has put a damper not only on the health of many 
of us but also on our social lives.  As of this writing in 
September all of these events have had to be canceled.  
If circumstances change and we can once again have 
programs in the Clubhouse we will let you know on the 
website, palmgreens.org, Channel 63 on your televisions 
and fliers in the clubhouse lobby.

We look forward to seeing you soon.  We wish all 
happiness and good health.

PLEASE
RECYCLE
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WOMEN’S CLUB 
by Steffi Carmel and Roberta Minerva

Last year was a very difficult time but the Women’s 
Club was able to have meetings every month through 
Zoom.  Welcome to a new year 2021-2022.  We were 
able to have three great events the past few months.  Drag 
Queen Bingo was held outside by the pool.  Great decor, 
fun and bingo with the Drag Queens entertaining us was 
a big hit.  Next was the Paint Party.  We painted a French 
lady on canvas and a good time was had by all.  Who 
knew we had such great artists in our community.  The 
disco party was held in the clubhouse.  Pauline did a great 
job with the decor and Mel Clapman our photographer 
captured some great moments.  Everyone was excited to 
get back to seeing our friends, dancing and having a great 
time.  Denise Arthur and her team outdid themselves.  
Our successful membership drive headed by Joe Krokus 
is in full swing.  We’re looking forward to seeing many 
new faces this year.  Our events may not be scheduled 
according to our calendar, but we will keep you posted 
via email and flyers when we can start having them again.  
Fingers crossed!  Denise Arthur and Marsha Davis will 
announce our donation drive to a local charity that feeds 
underprivileged children by holding a Chinese auction 
November 5th.  We’re hoping we will have sunny days 
ahead and be able to have functions this season.

TENNIS
COMMITTEE
by Steffi Carmel 

and Mark Melnick, 
Co-Chairs

The Palm Greens Tennis Committee hopes everyone 
had a fun (and healthy) summer.  We are hoping that the 
upcoming season will allow us to proceed with more of 
our traditional tennis programs, and some new ones as 
well.  

As of this writing, the Palm Beach County Sr. Tennis 
League has begun planning for the 2022 season.  Matches 
will run from January - March.  The Golden Girls league 
is scheduled to run from October - December. 

Our tennis Pro, Jim Boardman, will be back at Palm 
Greens beginning October 25th.  He will be available 
for lessons, player evaluation, and will be setting up 
programs/clinics for this season.  

Our rotation program will begin in November.  
Rotations will be scheduled for Mondays, Wednesdays, 
and Fridays.  Initially there will be 2 sessions scheduled 
each day at 8am and 9:30am.  Additional sessions will 
be added as needed.  Court reservations for other times 
will be available.  Team matches and practice session 
times will be posted when available.  Registration forms 
will be available by email as well as in the tennis office 
in early November.  

During the past several years we have had many new 
residents move into Palm Greens.  We encourage anyone 
interested in playing tennis to stop down to the courts 
and speak to our pro Jim, one of the committee members, 
or even one of the other players.  Our tennis community 
is very friendly and always seeking participation from 
new players.  If you have any questions, we can always 
be reached via email at tnnscenter@gmail.com.  

As has been the case since Covid began, all our plans 
are subject to change based on the current situation.  

As we still are in a constant flux, the Committee 
requests that CDC guidelines continue to be followed.  
Any additional recreation board rules will be posted on 
the Palm Greens website as well.  Frequent handwashing 
and use of hand sanitizers before and after play is still 
advised.  Since we are an “at risk” population, wearing 
masks when you cannot be socially distant and aren’t 
playing is recommended.
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MEN’S CLUB
by Morty Teisch, President

The times they are a changing, 
as are the people, as are my friends: 
some good, some not so good.  As we 
age, it appears we are not given our 
choices.  My blessings to those who continue to age 
gracefully and my sharing of hope to those who do not.

This article is about me and my Tenth Anniversary 
as President of the Palm Greens Men’s Club, and lest 
you think this is an attaboy article, nothing could be 
further from the truth.  There is no way Men’s Club 
could have survived without the full and enthusiastic 
cooperation of our magnificent volunteers.  I may have 
coordinated the meetings, but it was the volunteers 
who threw me out of the way and set up these very 
successful meetings.

If I were to head up an organization or even belong 
to one, I couldn’t have picked a better one than Palm 
Greens Men’s Club.  In my years of tenure, there 
were no arguments or disagreements on content of 
Programs.  It was usually just an appreciation by our 
constituents who enjoyed being there and sharing in 
the activities.  I’m pretty sure the women were also 
overjoyed, having the guys out of the house on that 
one Sunday a month.

Tearfully, I find myself unable to fulfill all the 
functions I had done before.  Naturally, I would have 
wished for otherwise, in order to continue.  In any 
event, I will meet with some of the Board to discuss a 
turnover of authority.  I understand there are New Unit 
Owners who are interested in affiliating with Men’s 
Club, and I welcome them with open arms.

Let me wish my membership the best of times in 
the forthcoming years, with health and happiness.  It 
has been my pleasure to be associated with you and 
may Men’s Club continue to flourish.

With Love.

TIPS FROM OUR
TENNIS PRO

by Jim Boardman (USTPA Pro)

Tips for mastering the art of 
tennis.

Accept the strokes you have now 
and learn to maximize your strengths and minimize 
your weaknesses, rather than constantly changing your 
strokes.  Practice shots for situations rather than in a 
vacuum (touch, angled, volley).  Serve to three spots 
(wide, body, T].  Three returns (short angle low, lob, 
hard at net person).  Play a ton of points in different 
situations [server vs receiver one on one 1\2 court, server 
vs receiver and partner, receiver vs server and partner.  
All four players work on different scenarios, serve and 
volley, and be able to handle all returns.  Practice the 
three most important returns in the game situations [s.a.l] 
short, angle, low, offensive lob, and hard at net person.  
Work on different score situations.  For example, you 
are serving 5 to 4 in the second set, having lost the first 
set.  What should a team be thinking?  What shots will 
be the most effective for both teams?  Work on handling 
whatever happens during a match, by remaining relaxed 
and stay in the moment.  The only point you can win is 
the one you are playing now [stay present].  Work on 
accepting whatever conditions you’re in and not letting 
them upset you.  Rather find a solution since you will 
eventually have to for all situations in real matches.  
It’s windy, it’s sunny, I’m playing poorly, my partner is 
playing poorly, our opponents are playing out of their 
minds, we got off to a bad start, and are down.  Most 
importantly, get great at the first 2 shots of every point, 
that will always include either serve or return.  If you can 
be consistently solid early in the point, hit good set Up 
shots and let the point end itself everyone will want to be 
your partner, and no one will want to play against you.  
Remember you miss 100% of your shots you don’t take.

PLEASE
PATRONIZE

OUR ADVERTISERS
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Thank you so much for your referrals

“Looking to sell your home, call me for a free home evaluation”
 “Are you interested in renting your place next season?”

Just Rented: 13741 Flora Place B, 13715 Flora Place B

13929 Royal Palm Ct. A

JUST S
OLD

13992 Via Flora C 5628 Via Delray C

ELSA
Realtor, Regency Realty Services

Your PALM GREENS
Resident Specialist

(561) 859-3269

PENDING SALE

JUST L
ISTED
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we’ll remember
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all winter long



12 Palm Greens Pulse

Thank you for not bringing 
drinks and food into the pool 
area. And thanks 
for cleaning up after 
you finish with your 
refreshments.

Name The Singer
by Joan Engleman

Draw a line from the song to the correct singer:
1. That’s Amore	 Nat King Cole
2. Jailhouse Rock	 Frank Sinatra
3. Come Fly With Me	 Johnny Cash
4. I Walk The Line	 Dean Martin
5. Mona Lisa	 Elvis Presley
See answers on page 17.
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L a s e r   &   C o s m e t i c
D E N T I S T R Y   O F   D E L R A Y

561-499-6664 • 15300 Jog Road, Suite 210, Delray Beach, FL 33446

Dr. Alain Pouleriguen, D.M.D.
Dr. Antonio Festa, D.M.D.
Dr. Juan Figueroa, D.D.S.

• General & Cosmetic Dentistry
• Partials and Dentures

www.getasmiletoday.com

• Implants
• Crown

• Oral Surgery

Some restrictions may apply.

FOOT & ANKLE SPECIALIST OF DELRAY
Dr. Richard J. Egerman

Podiatrists • Foot Specialist

13489 Military Trail, Delray Beach, FL 33484
(561) 495-9700

Medicare Assignment Accepted
Office Hours by Appointment

Keeping Your Feet Healthy is Our Goal!
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HE SAID...SHE SAID 
by Joan Engleman

Sandy (Haas) and Bernie Weinstein Married June 
22,1958-63 years Children 2 boys 1 girl Grandchildren 
2 boys 1 girl.

She said: I attended Huntington Long Island schools, 
elementary thru High school. Huntington college, 
Buffalo state teachers college. I wanted to teach hard of 
hearing or speech problems. I graduated Buffalo State 
Teachers College and became an elementary school 
teacher for 4 years I made $4,000 a year.

He said: I was born in Buffalo, New York. I was 
the first in my family to be born in a hospital. I attended 
P.S. 21 elementary school and Bennett High school, 
then University of Buffalo Pharmacy School. I became 
a pharmacist for 50 years full time.

SS: I was at a Buffalo State dance when Bernie and 
friends came there to dance.

HS: I went t o a dance with a group of guys. I saw 
Sandy, and thought she looked very nice. It took 6 months 
for me to call her and ask her out on a date.

SS: I knew who he was because my roommate was 
dating his friend. I thought he was a nice guy and very 
good looking.

HS: On our first date we went to the Lafeyette movie 
theatre to see The Long Grey Line.

SS: We dated for 3 1/2 years. He gave me his 
fraternity pin, which meant I was his girl. We got engaged 
after 14 months.

HS: Our wedding took place at the Belmont Plaza 
Hotel in New York City. We honeymooned in Bermuda. 
We stayed 1 week.

SS: We got a small apartment in Buffalo. After 5 

TENNIS SOCIAL CLUB
by Sharon Dorfman

We welcome back all of you who were 
up north and want to let you know we are 
very excited about our new season.

Our activities start off with a Holiday Party on 
December 14 at our clubhouse.  

On February 11 be sure to wear your favorite team 
jersey to our Sports Night at the Westchester Country 
Club.  Dinner, dancing and a good time is sure to be 
had by all.

Our season-ending, fabulous dinner-dance is 
scheduled for March 22 at Benvenuto’s.  This is one 
event you don’t want to miss.

The Tennis Social Club is not just for tennis players.  
It is for everyone who loves to eat, drink and be merry.  
You do not have to play tennis or have a partner.

(continued on page 17)
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BOOK CLUB
by Joan Zimmer

Welcome Back to Palm Greens!  Your Book Club 
has been active all through Covid via Zoom.  Our next 
meeting will be October 6, 2021, at 4 PM on Zoom.  The 
book to be discussed is THE YELLOW WIFE by Sadeqa 
Johnson.  If you would like to join and participate, please 
send your E-mail address to me at Jpzimmer60@msn.
com.  When it is safe and we are comfortable, we will 
return to the Clubhouse for meetings.

PLEASE CARRY 
YOUR PALM 

GREENS ID CARD 
AT ALL TIMES

YOU MAY HAVE NOTICED…..

Some of your favorite articles are missing 
this month.

Editors Editorial, Friday Night Movies, 
Nobody Asked Me But…, Points of Interest, The 
Health Room, are all written by our Palm Greens 
Pulse Editor, Mel Clapman.  Mel is currently 
working very hard at regaining his strength after 
his battle with COVID.  This terrible virus has 
affected all of us in some way, shape or form.  
We at the Palm Greens Unit Owners Office look 
forward to having a fully recovered Mel back 
with us soon.  Best wishes to our Palm Greens 
family - stay safe and healthy – be a superhero 
– wear your mask. 

WE CARE
As the name of our organization implies we 

care for our friends and neighbors in Palm Greens 
to make sure that all their needs for being healthy 
are being taken care of. 

We transport our residents and their guests to 
medical facilities, and we provide walkers, canes, 
and wheelchairs when they are in need. 

To be able to do all that we have to do for our 
resident and their guests, we always are in need of 
volunteers. Without volunteers, any organization 
would have to hire people to do the job that is done 
now in Palm Greens.

Palm Greens is very fortunate that there are 
many volunteer that staff all our clubs, and staff our 
boards and they do so without any compensation, 
otherwise if we have to pay for this kind of service 
that the volunteers do, our maintenance would be 
triple what it is today. 

In case any residents are in need of our servicers, 
please call 495-0878 which is monitored by one of 
our volunteers who gives the information to another 
volunteer.

Please give us 24 hours and leave your name 
and a telephone number where we can reach you.
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Association email blasts, etc.   It’s all there and more.  
And a resident need only go to the website’s “Contact 
Us” page for the Association’s Office phone and fax 
numbers and a quick and easy way to send us an email.

The Recreation Association is truly grateful for 
the ongoing support of the overwhelming majority of 
residents, and we are looking forward to a new and 
improved season at Palm Greens.  Thank you.

RECREATION BOARD... (continued from page 4)

ENTERTAINMENT COMM... (continued from page 4)

When you die which body part dies last?  The pupils.  
They dilate.

Plastic surgery used to be taboo. Now if you mention 
it no one raises an eyebrow.

We didn’t order anything from Amazon today.  So, the 
courier guy knocked on the door to see if we were OK.

I had a vasectomy because I didn’t want kids.  But 
when I got home, they were still there.

I was going to make a fat joke.  It didn’t work out.
How much does the heaviest dumpling weigh.  

Wonton.
Why do ducks have tail feathers?  To cover their butt 

quacks.
A man met a reclusive woman on Tinder. She gave 

him hermit crabs.
Woman standing in front of a mirror.  I’m saggy, 

wrinkled and fat.  It’s so depressing.  Please say something 
nice about me.  Your eyesight is perfect.

What is the best thing about a nude wedding?  
Everyone knows who the best man is.

When is a door not a door?  When it’s ajar.
Why do birds fly south for the winter?  It’s too far to 

walk.
Do you smoke after sex?  I don’t know.  I’ve never 

checked.
Why did kamikaze pilots wear helmets?
A sure way to return from Vegas with a small fortune.  

Go to Vegas with a large fortune.
What did one saggy boob say to the other saggy boob?  

If we don’t get some support here people will think we’re 
nuts.

Did you hear about the sperm bank that offers aerosol 
insemination?  It’s called heir spray.

What do heavy smokers puff on?  Cigarettes, cigars 
and steps.

Have you heard about the new car insurance for Jewish 
mothers?  It’s called the My Fault policy.

The trouble with Italian food is that 5 or 6 days later 
you’re hungry again.

I don’t like people who take drugs—like customs 
officers for example.

I don’t know the question, but sex is definitely the 
answer.

You’re getting old when the girl you smile at thinks 
you’re one of her father’s friends.

Insanity is hereditary. You can catch it from your kids.
Never underestimate a child’s ability to get into more 

trouble.
The only sense I can make out of having kids is that 

it’s a good way to become a grandparent.
No matter how old a mother is, she watches her 

middle-aged children for signs of improvement.
My photographs don’t do me justice.  They look just 

like me.
The tautness of his face sours ripe grapes.
I went to join the NY Public Library.  The guy told 

me I had to prove I was a citizen of New York.  So, I 
stabbed him.

An Iranian moderate is one who has run out of 
ammunition.

A fool and his money are soon elected.
Politics is derived from two words—poly, meaning 

many, and tics, meaning small.
Most politicians look like people who have become 

human by correspondence course.
Please wear a mask when you go out and plan to be 

indoors somewhere.  Let’s everyone do his or her part 
to stop spreading this deadly pandemic; it is a critical 
health matter.  Actually, as tired as we may be from this 
Coronavirus lock down by staying home, if we take the 
necessary steps together, we may ‘flatten the curve’ and 
reduce the number of fellow Americans who will die.  
Also, there are newly developing variants, including the 
Delta variant as the virus mutates and becomes more 
transmissible and probably more virulent.  The only way 
to truly reduce the potential spread is for most Americans 
to get vaccinated, so that the virus is not kept alive and 
mutating by unvaccinated people.

Here is a recent quote from the NY Times: “As 
Coronavirus cases rise across the US, the fight against the 
pandemic is focused on an estimated 93 million people 
who are eligible for shots but have chosen not to get 
them.  These are the Americans who are most vulnerable 
to serious illness from the highly contagious Delta variant 
and most likely to carry the virus, spreading it further.”
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area, create new housing and to be able to affordably 
repair existing housing.  He spoke of the need for work 
force training and beach funding.  At the present time, 
hospitals are over capacity.  PBC Day is being planned.  
South County has covid testing as does FAU.  He ended 
his presentation with four words:

Get Vaccinated – Wear Masks.
Captain Rob Sandt of the PBC Sheriff’s Office was 

pleased to announce the ringleader of a group perpetrating 
a huge credit card scam in the area was caught, tried and 
sentenced to 12 years in prison.  There had been an 
increase in thefts by moving companies.  Secure your 
jewelry and valuables.  Check the moving company out 
before signing up!  Again, Captain Sandt urged everyone 
to slow down on the road.  Lately, tempers are high, and 
we are all on edge.  Try to have patience.

Pete Hund, Fire Rescue Chief for PBC, (EMT) 
announced that an additional 9 new employees have 
been hired.  Our area has been quite busy and there have 
been several automobile fatalities.  He too asked drivers 
to slow down and be patient.

PBC Commissioner, Maria Sachs announced that 
there will be a workshop about many aspects of the Ag 
Reserve on October 26.  Public input is requested, and 
you can contact the Commissioners office to provide 
your comments.

PBC School Board Vice Chair Karen Brill is 
concerned that the right of Home Rule regarding the 
learning, health, and safety of the children is being 
brought into question.  She is fighting to preserve the 
communities right to Home Rule!

Nicole Carson of the Board of Elections, speaking 
for Wendy Satory Link, requested that any questions 
regarding voting information of the Board be directed 
to votepalmbeach.gov.

Next Zoom meeting of the Delray Alliance will be 
on Wednesday, October 6, at 10AM.  The topic will be 
“The Other Half of the Penny Tax”.

We Zoom our meetings for now, but when Covid is 
tamed, our meetings will take place at the South County 
Civic Center, 16700 Jog Road, Delray Beach, across 
from Morikami.  Doors open at 9AM when refreshments 
are served.  The meeting begins at 9:30 and always 
concludes by 11:30. All are welcome.

ALLIANCE OF DELRAY... (continued from page 5) HE SAID-SHE SAID... (continued from page 14)

years we decided to start a family. Our first son was 
born on December 25, and when our daughter was born 
it was on December 26, and then our second son was 
born 4 years later.

SS: After our children were grown, I volunteered 
at 2 different hospitals. For the last 15 years I volunteer 
at a hospice bereavement on Fridays as a receptionist.

HS: We both are retired now. Our son lives in 
Coral Gables, Florida and our daughter lives in Tucson, 
Arizona so we visit each one every other winter and 
spend quality time with our grandchildren

SS: Our son suggested that we find a place in Delray 
beach where our friends live, since we know 4 other 
people from Buffalo who live in Palm Greens.

HS: I play golf 2 days a week. I read and I do jigsaw 
puzzles 500 to 1000 pieces or better.

SS: I play tennis 2 days a week, and I belong to the 
Palm Greens Women’s Club.

HS: The location here in Palm Greens is very 
convenient and the people are very friendly.

SS: We have lots of friends and family here. We 
have never been sorry that we decided on Palm Greens.

We are avid Buffalo Bills fans. Forever.

*Name The Singer Answers*
1. Dean Martin 2. Elvis Presley 3. Frank Sinatra
4. Johnny Cash 5. Nat King Cole

Follow the arrows in the parking 
lot and make sure you are driving 

in the right direction.
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23123 State Road 7, Suite 240
Boca Raton, FL 33428

License #30211509

Phone 561.771.0050 • Fax 561.300.2377
www.RNHomeCareServices.com

Risa Pollack Maisner, RN, BSN. Robin Levine, RN, BSN, MA

Locally Owned & Operated Serving
Palm Beach County

RN Homecare Services
Holding Your Hand, Every Step of the Way.

Home Care Services
Providing Home Health Aides

Companions • RN’s •Live In’s • Hourly
 All  caregivers are screened,

insured & bonded

Geriatric Care Management
Medication Management 

Development of personal health record
 Physician referral and coordination

Physician and hospital visits • Crisis care

Call us for a complimentary RN evaluation
Risa Maisner RN, BSN

Robin Levine RN, BSN, MA

“We accept most credit cards and bill most Long Term Insurance companies directly on your behalf”

911 CALLS
Give your Court number/letter in 
addition to your address.  Valu-
able response time will be saved 

with this information.

Did you know that you can 
actually stop a screen you 
are reading on Channel 

63 by pressing 
the “PAUSE” 
button on your 
remote? 
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100+ “and counting” Units SOLD
Work Directly With A Broker

• No Administration Fees • No Cancellation Fees
• No Transaction Fees

561.289.0900 
Oui, je parle français
millielarsen@att.net

Millie Larsen

Experience...Professionalism

Millicent Bergeron-Larsen,
Licensed Real Estate Broker
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Low Price Guarantee! Call Today

Energy Financing From Your Home’s Equity 
 Simple & Affordable

100% FINANCING! 
ZERO DOWN PAYMENT! 

IMPROVED ENERGY SAVINGS 
BAD CREDIT OK, BASED ON HOME EQUITY 

PAYBACK ON PROPERTY TAXES 
PRIDE A/C IS AUTHORIZED BY YGRENE

1.866.242.1226   

PAYMENTS  
AS LOW AS   $60/mo.  

www.prideac.com

Pride
AIR CONDITIONING

SINCE 1974

Monthly payment based on select equipment and size. Financing through Ygrene funds subject to underwriting guidelines and approvals. Though credit score is not a requirement,  
Ygrene still pulls credit information.  Low payment is based on a 10-year plan.  See Pride AC for full details.  License Numbers: AC CAC057227 Plumb.CFC057068 Elec. EC13005810 Warranty 80031 

HEY PALM GREEN, YOUR DUCT WORK MAY BE READY FOR REPLACEMENT! 

Based on 2 ton vertical (attic slighly higher) 


